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PSA Meeting
Shavington Primary School
Monday 25th January 2016

Attendees:	Danny Nightingale, Sally Nightingale, Linda Rowe, Rachael Nicholls, Mel Bunker, Melvin Latham and Sian Smith.
Apologies:	Nicola Cooper, Tina Riley, Nick Riley, Jo Mills, Robin Ashcroft, Katrina Ashcroft and Helen Ward.
A warm welcome to Melvin and thank you for joining the PSA, Melvin is taking on a community liaison role with the School Governors and has kindly offered to extend his role to the PSA.
1. School Discos:

We put Thursday 11th February in the diary for the Half Term disco, but need to check with Alison Wilkinson if Ben is available to cover that date.  We’ve decided to not call it a Valentines disco because it has caused issues in the past with children thinking they need a date, or an excuse to experiment!!!

Everybody felt the Halloween disco was much better than a Christmas disco, so we’ve provisionally booked Thursday 20th October.

It was agreed to change the times so both KS1 and KS2 do an hour each as during the final half hour, some of the children found this too much and problems started to arise.  So we will try 5-6pm and 6:15-7:15pm.  Entry £1, Cup drinks 30p, Crisps 40p and Glow Stick 20p.

Rachael to check Ben’s availability for both dates, she’s going to check on glow sticks but thinks there are plenty left from the Nativity.
Tina you’ve been nominated for cup drinks, if you’d be so kind!  There are still some in the cupboard so 300 of various flavours please (cola is very popular).  If this is a problem please let us know.
Linda has offered to get the crisps, 350 bags should be enough as at the last disco there were loads left over.
Sally to get some decorations as we all agreed it looked really nice last Halloween.  A list needs to go up in the staff room also to ensure there are enough staff to cover both KS1 and KS2.

Update:  Ben can’t do the 11th Feb but he can do Wednesday 10th Feb, so this has been agreed and booked.  Can folks please respond ASAP if they can help on the evening, even if it’s for ½ hour it all helps.

2. 	Bingo:

Easter Bingo has been put in the diary for Wednesday 23rd March and the Christmas bingo Wednesday 14th December.  Usual doors open at 6pm, eyes down 6:30pm, it was felt that not charging entry and asking people to buy their drinks worked very well, so we will do this again at the Easter Bingo.

A non-uniform day has been put in the diary for Friday 18th March in order to collect raffle prizes.  We need to put a non-uniform day in the diary for the Christmas Bingo too at the next meeting.

Danny to apply for a licence for both events, people always ask if we’ve got alcoholic beverages available and if we’ve got the licence then we are covered.
Sally to order more bingo tickets and raffle tickets.
Tina to do some copies of the price lists.

3. Summer Fayre:

The 8th July was set at the last meeting, however it has been suggested to go for the 15th July.  This date is doable but not preferable for the school due to other events going on that week.  We need to check with John Mallam if he has the dates free and then we can confirm.

Danny to speak with John Mallam regarding availability for 8th or 15th July for Fireworks and stage truck.
Danny to apply for events licence.
Sian to check with Neil how he’s doing with recruiting singers and musicians for the evening.
Update: Blitz are unavailable to do the 15th July, so the 8th it is.  Both the Fireworks and Stage Truck are provisionally booked.
 
4. Fireworks Night:
	Saturday 15th October has been scheduled in the diary for Fireworks night.
	Danny to confirm the date with John Mallam and also ask about the Fair attending.	Danny to apply for events licence.
	Update:  Blitz are available for the 15th October so have been provisionally booked.
5. Sponsored Walk:
	Due to numerous other events we all agreed a Spring/Summer walk would be too 	much and decided to just do the usual Autumn/Winter Sponsored walk.  The date 	has been booked for Friday 18th November.

6. Christmas Craft Fayre:
	Everybody enjoyed the Craft Fayre and are happy to run it again this year following 	the sponsored walk.  We need to ensure we start advertising early this time, at the 	end off September.  Melvin is happy to plug the event in the Village Voice, in the 		local churches, brownies and scouts so we spread the word through the village, also 	Mel has links into the Village Link magazine.  Mel did a fantastic job with the posters, 	so if we can do those earlier and laminate them and get them up early around the 	village it will give us better exposure.  This time we will try and mix the children’s 	crafts with the adult crafters to ensure people don’t miss the stalls, as a lot of 	parents hadn’t realised there were crafts in both halls.   We’ve agreed to ask £10 for 	a table and a donation for a raffle.  Sally will send out a letter in September and will 	set up an email to monitor responses to tables.

7. AOB:
· Accounts:  The PSA have just paid for a C Touch Screen and mobile stand for Year 1 as they are sharing 1 between 45 children.  Because this is a mobile screen it can be used throughout the school and in assemblies etc.  Rachael Nicholls passed on the schools sincere thanks and we have also received a Thank You card from Mrs Rivers and Mrs Hamlett to express their gratitude and what a difference it will make in the classroom.
· Rachael has volunteered to add the accounts details to the PSA website when she updates it, if we can send her the information regarding what we have raised at an event and also what monies have been spent on items for the school.
· Roof for the pergola and outdoor classroom is now a matter of urgency, Rachael is going to chase up with Carole Mills regarding when her husband get the scaffolding up.  Sally mentioned that all the plants that were planted on the working Sunday are bone dry despite the weather; she has asked Afterschool Club if they will ask the children to water the plants on a rota.  Rachael is also going to speak to Trish Dutton as she has an outdoor tap at the bottom of the school, to ensure they get looked after. 
· Adele left her Community Support role at Asda last year and we don’t yet have a new contact, however Carole Mills is going to make some time to go in and find out who the new person is and make some in roads for future support.
· Shaun is leaving the Spar this week for a promotion in the company, as a final goodbye he has given us £100 to spend in store.  This money also needs to cover the Easter Bonnet prizes, so Sally has liaised with Carole Mills on what is needed.
Update: Sally and Danny went to the Spar and got the prizes for the Easter Bonnet competition and £50 worth of goodies for PSA events, we have some wine, tea, coffee, sugar, sauces, cordial, biscuits and sweeties.  We have thanked Shaun on behalf of the PSA and wished him the best of luck in his new role.  The person acting up will be Lyndon, so in future that’s whom we can liaise with.

· Next Meeting:5pm Thursday 3rd March @ Shavington Social Club
